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Dinner Meeting: 

Contact Jan Spittle - for all dinner arrangements no later than the Monday prior to our dinner meeting. Advise her of any apologies if you are unable to attend or to let her know of extra dinner guests that you have invited. This will ensure the accurate catering for the Wednesday meeting and appropriate charges for meals.

COST (Includes dinner) Members/Guests $20.00

Special Dietary Requirements:

If anyone has any special dietary requirements will they please inform Alison so that she can inform the club.  The club is very happy to cater to individual needs.

Jan Spittle

Home: 3359 8237

Mobile: 0422 893 307

Email:   janspittle@pacific.net.au
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      BEST 


WISHES TO... 

Karen Fuller    17th May

Pam Ross-Smith 27th May

Jenny Meeks  30th May
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Bingo Report

PLEASE TAKE NOTE OF ANY CHANGES TO THE ROSTER.

Arrive at 9.05am to set up.

Bingo Roster 

May
7th
Tracey & Vicki Bell


14th
Bettina


21st
Rosalind


28th
Karen

June
4th
Jan


11th
Carol


18th
Diane


25th
Kay

July
2nd
Tracey & Laurie


9th
Bettina


16th        Carole


23rd 
Karen


30th 
Vicki Bell

August   6th
Jan 


13th
Rosalind


20th
Diane


27th
Kay

Sept.
3rd
Bettina


10th
Carole


17th
Karen


24th
Tracey  & Laurie

Oct.
1st
Rosalind


8th
Vicki Bell


15th
Diane


22nd
Kay


29th
Bettina

Nov
5th
Jan

As usual, I have tried to fit in with everyone’s plans and holidays.  I hope this is ok with everyone.

Vicki Williams  Bingo Convener

President’s Message

This will be my last report in the capacity as President, and I would like to thank you all for the support you have given me in the last 2 years.

I still have breast cushions and drainage bags here, so if any member hears or knows of a hospital that is in need please advise me.

I have been in touch with Lara Wieland and the road is now open and I will be despatching 4 boxes of clothes this week, she did say that the clothes were well received.

Please be ready to advise us all at the inner meeting if you will be coming to the "Combined Services Dinner" on the 26th May, so we can let the organising club know numbers.

Regards,

Jan Spittle 


Status of Women Report

At the last meeting it was discussed to have another Birthing Kit assembly day and also a Breast Cushion Sewing day. The days proposed were 19th July for Birthing Kits and 23rd August for Breast Cushions. 

We have a confirmed a site at the Samford On Show on 14th June (being held by Samford Valley Business Network) and will require two Zontians at a time to attend for possibly two hours before changing over. At the next meeting we will ask for volunteers for the day, keeping in mind that Vicky’s Area Workshop will be held on the same day. This will be a great opportunity to let others know what Zonta is all about and hopefully find new members.

For those who may be interested, there will be a Candle Lighting Ceremony held at Pine Rivers Park on Wednesday 6th May at 5.30pm 

to raise awareness of fatal outcomes due to domestic and family violence. We are fortunate to be able assist Jebb House and others and don’t always hear about the women we were unable to help, so this ceremony is in remembrance of them. Phone 5498 5433 if you require further information.

Regards,

Lorraine Hunter


Organisation, Membership & Classification Committee

Hi everybody,

Inductions

It was a happy event to see Fiona, Glynnis and Vicki Bell inducted           (RE- inducted actually for Glynnis and Vicki) at the April meeting. They are all pro-active women who will help us to meet our aim of improving the status of women and girls both locally and overseas. 

Welcoming new members and guests.

I am not the most prompt of arrivals on dinner nights, (I keep trying to be early but the time just flies) so I would appreciate it if other better organised members would continue to make welcome and inclusive, both newer members and guests at our dinner meetings, please.

Committees

Change over night (May AGM) is a good evening to think about which committee you want to be on for the new Zonta year. Could all members give some thought as to whether they wish to remain on the same committee or try something new and I’ll check your preferences on dinner night. I’ll attach to this newsletter a brief summary of the committees.

New President’s profile.

Drum role please!  I am very grateful that in the midst of a very busy time in her life Lorraine took the time to up-date her profile so that we can get to know a bit more about our President Elect. There are always so many things we don’t know about one another and Lorraine is yet another member who has done extraordinary things in her life. Thanks Lorraine for an absorbing and lively profile. 

I look forward to seeing you all at the May meeting.

Regards,
Rosalind Pestell


UN Committee

Forum on the Impact of the Economic Crisis on Women Migrant Workers
Date: 27 April 2009

Bangkok — The UNIFEM East and Southeast Asia Regional Office, in cooperation with the International Labour Organization and with support from the European Commission, organized a Forum on the Gendered Impact of the Economic Crisis on Asian Migrant Workers on 23-25 April in Bangkok.

The global financial crisis is not sparing the economies of East and Southeast Asia: this year Singapore’s economy is expected to contract by as much as 8 percent, Hong Kong and Japan by 6 percent, Thailand by 5 percent and Malaysia by 3 percent. These countries rely heavily on foreign labour, particularly women migrant workers, not least in the sectors that are most adversely impacted, such as electronics assembly, food processing and domestic work.
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“While we need more systematic research on the gendered impact of the crisis on migrant workers, existing evidence suggests that women’s jobs are among the first to go. Those who do manage to continue are seeing delays and cuts in wages and overtime payments, increasingly hazardous conditions and the loss of benefits like subsidized meals and transport. The loss of women’s income has long-term negative implications for poor families, in particular because of the stable contribution women make to current household income and their robust expenditure on the well-being and welfare of the children,” said Dr. Jean D’Cunha, UNIFEM Regional Programme Director in East and Southeast Asia.

The forum in Bangkok was organized with the aim of developing recommendations to mitigate the adverse impact of the crisis on women migrants, focusing on 5 sectors: electronics, garments, food processing, tourism and domestic work. It brought together senior officials from ministries of women’s affairs and labour, executives from the identified sectors, trade union officials, non-governmental organizations, academics & representatives from international organizations.

The countries represented at the forum were Bangladesh, Cambodia, China, India, Indonesia, Lao PDR, Malaysia, Myanmar, Nepal, Republic of Korea, Pakistan, the Philippines, Singapore, Sri Lanka, Thailand and Vietnam.

 

Regards,

Lawrie  Krause



Lorraine Hunter

I grew up in Brisbane having spent the first six years in Sarina. My most wonderful (old) memories were the teen years, when the most important thing was having my sister make me fabulous (a great 60’s word) wardrobes for my Gold Coast holidays and our many weekends away with the girls when we covered ourselves in coconut oil and baked on the beach. What a fun time.
My biggest move (home –wise) to date was when I went overseas at 21 years, by myself. Another era of memories. I spent seven months in South Africa, working in Durban and Johannesburg. Whilst in Jo’burg, myself and two girlfriends went via the Kalahri Desert into West Africa, Namibia and into Angola with a Brazilian man. A riveting story, and you’ll have to wait for the book, but it was one of adventure, with the car breaking down in the desert, meeting up with a Game Hunter named Rubens, tracking elephants, and finally returning to Jo’burg without Jill who decided to stay behind and marry Rubens. Unbeknown to us at the time, terrorism was underway and this forced Jill and Rubens out of Africa back to Australia several years later.  
People/pets and possessions dearest to me now: Rob my husband, who can fix anything and build anything, also does the washing, ironing and cooking if needs arise, Kylie, 28 yrs just back from 8 years in UK and Trent 27yrs. Oh, the kookaburras that wait for a tidbit every afternoon about 5pm when they see us in the kitchen.
My business or profession is: Mostly office administration, until I managed a business publication when I put to use my long term interest in writing and editing after completing Journalism several years ago.
My current work or main occupation is -  still as above, although I have gradually cut down hours and now use the term semi-retired, although ‘retirement’ seems too sedentary for me and something I’ll probably never aspire to.
My other interests and/or skills and/or indulgences are still centred around journalism and I have always continued to write for pleasure and profit. I have recently had several articles published and a travel story on Morocco published following my trip there last year with Kylie. I love cooking, entertaining, travelling, and reading. One book that comes to mind is James Michener’s autobiography which I loved.

Year joined Zonta: 2004.

I joined Zonta because: I had always seen editorials and wondered what it was about.

I remain in Zonta because:   as a group we can do so much together, not only locally, but helping women’s education in developing countries. That’s so important and rewarding.
Positions held in Zonta: Fund Raising, Secretary, Vice President and Chair of Status of Women..
Positions I’d be willing to try sometime: As President Elect, I guess that’s the next move which I hope will be as rewarding as the previous roles.
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Extra Diary Dates…..

AREA 

WORKSHOP 

21st March 2010

Maroochy and Blackall clubs are going to be the hosts.

DISTRICT CONFERENCE

25TH – 27TH September 2009

at Rydges Southbank, Townsville

Keep an eye open for good air prices!!

International Convention 2010

San Antonio, USA

International convention 2012 Italy

Courtesy VICKI (Area Director)
13th May – Dinner Meeting at Arana Leagues Club 6.30pm


26th May – “Combined Services Dinner”








Member Profile








ZONTA CLUB of PINE RIVERS Inc – COMMITTEES





Your Zonta manual gives the full details of what the work of each Committee could encompass. Indicated below is the work that committees tend to carry out in the Pine Rivers Club. Please read and choose the committee you would like to serve on. (Please note: No matter which committee you decide to serve on, all members are expected to assist with service projects, fund raising and bingo rosters when they are able to do so).








DIARY DATES





Finance and Fundraising Committee  


 Chair: (was Simone, new chair needed)


Assist the treasurer at dinner meetings and at fundraising events re collection of money, lucky number boards, raffles etc


Assistance with Bingo where/when possible  


Fundraising events such as selling flashing pendants etc at Pine Rivers Christmas concerts 


Proposing other fund raising events for Club consideration


In previous years has held a donations meeting in January to which all members are invited, to decide to which individuals and organisations the Club’s service funds will be donated that year, and to which of  Zonta International Foundation’s Overseas Projects 1/3 of the Club’s service funds will be donated 


Organises International Women’s Day function





Generally meets as required to plan events (plus the annual meeting described above)











Organization, Membership and 


Classification Committee 


Chair: Rosalind Pestell





Maintains membership records and provides treasurer with the relevant forms for payment of fees to ZI and District for new members, and notification of changes to status of members


Classifies new members according to occupation using the ZI classification manual.


Puts together packages of information & orders badges and lapel pins etc for new members.


Holds information sessions on Zonta for prospective and new members


Welcomes new members & attempts to ensure they made to feel welcome by all members


Encourages every member to identify prospective members and invite them to dinner meetings


Encourages members to complete a membership profile questionnaire





 Assistance in making newer members feel welcome and to become familiar with Club meetings and Zonta in general, would be appreciated








Public Relations and Communications Committee  


 Chair: Janet Hayward





Provides news releases on the Club’s activities, promoting the objects of ZI and the projects and events of the Club


Publishes the Club newsletter


Maintains the Club archives (Kay Reid is archivist)


Prepares invitations, posters& programs for Club events such as International Women’s Day. 





Meets as required








United Nations Committee       


Chair:  Joyce Krause 





Provides information to club members on Zonta International’s work with the United Nations and its agencies


Plans the Club’s October dinner meeting to celebrate United Nations Day including finding the evening’s guest speaker


Supports the elimination of all forms of discrimination against women (from the ZI Club manual) 


Support ratification of the UN Protocol to prevent, suppress and punish trafficking in persons, especially women and children (from the ZI Club manual) 





Meets to plan the October dinner meeting & 2008 IWD function





Wednesday 11th March


Arana Leagues Club





Status of Women Service (STWS) Committee


  Chair: (was Lorraine – new chair needed)





Planning service projects such as sewing bees or preparing emergency packs for women’s refuges. 


Recommendations to the Board re responses to requests for donations from individuals and organisations. 


Purchasing items required for service projects or assistance to groups and individuals, as agreed by the Club


Organisation of the annual bursaries to assist students with tertiary education expenses   


Z Club (at Ferny Grove High School) assistance & mentoring  -  Club member Pam Ross- Smith, (FGHS’s Counsellor) looks after the Z Club


  


Generally meets once a month early evening at a members’ house.











All articles in this newsletter are provided by the chairperson of each committee.  These articles are not necessarily the views of Zonta or the Editor.

